
 
CITIZEN’S POLICE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE (CPOC) 

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 
7:30 p.m. 

Room 102, Village Hall 
 

Minutes 
 

Present: CPOC: Robert Becker, Josh Luttig, John Nowicki, Bob Pickrell 
 Absent: James Downing, Tanya Ford 
 Police Department:  Acting Chief of Police Reynolds, Deputy Chief Limon 

Village Staff: Rita Dominguez 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. 
 
Roll Call was taken. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
There was a motion to approve the May 15, 2018 minutes. The motion to approve minutes was 
proposed by Committee Member Nowicki, seconded by Committee Member Becker. Ayes: All, Nays: 
None.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
Acting Police Chief Reynolds gave an update on training and staffing.  Command staff will be sent to 
the FBI Executive Leadership Group.  Six candidates will be coming in September and October.  Two 
School Resource Officers have been appointed to Oak Park River Forest High School and Brooks 
Middle School.  Two officers were assigned to the Detective Bureau; Detective Sperandio will retire 
on September 23, 2018 after 27 years to become the SRO of Fenwick High School.  More training in 
Risk Management will be in August.  Deputy Chief Limon and five commanders will attend the 
Midwest Security Expo.  Officers are doing a good job. 
  
There was a motion by Committee Member Nowicki seconded by Committee Member Luttig to go 
into Executive Session. Ayes: All, Nays: None.  The meeting adjourned to Executive Session at 7:57 
p.m. 
 
There was discussion on the on-going discussions to revamp procedures, year-end report, review of 
officer conduct and what does the Village expect of the group.  These items will be discussed with HR 
Director, Assistant Village Manager Julia Scott-Valdez. 
 
There was a motion to adjourn by Committee Member Nowicki, seconded by Committee Member 
Luttig to adjourn. 
 
The CPOC meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 


